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The Good Word 
Keep celebrating, because itõs still Christmas! 

As I write this on December 30, itõs still 
Christmas. As you read this in early January, it 
will still be Christmas. Even if you get around 
to it in late January, thereõs still a sense it 
could be Christmas. 

Iõm whatever it would be called for a Scrooge 
who is grumpy when people donõt celebrate 
Christmas enough. After months of holiday 
lights in stores and of songs on the radio, it all 
vanished on December 26. Symbols of joy 
were cleared away as detritus, bagged up and 
kicked to the curb with the tree, disposed of 
as if life could and should return to ònormal.ó  

But we miss out by shortchanging the official 
12 days of this season, from December 25 to 
January 5. We need more carols and 
candlelight, and probably would do well to 
keep giving gifts (though Iõm not asking for 
lords a-leaping). In the darkness, in the cold, 
amid the bleak midwinter, huddled under our 
worries, weõd benefit from more celebration, 
more practice at joy, more brightness of 
outlook and demeanor.  

Back to the 4th Century the Church celebrated 
Christmas all the way until Candlemas on 
February 2, following the timeline of the 
Presentation of Jesus in the Temple from 
Luke 2:22. That made it a full 40-day season. 
(After all, why should the repentance of Lent 
take all the fun of 40 days?!) 

Whatõs more, our sense of Christmas as the 
biggest festival of the year (followed now by 
Halloween, as our Confirmation class 
reminded me, based on commercial 
capabilities) is also a newer trend. Originally 
the big three were Easter, Pentecost, and 
Epiphany. Christmas was a minor prelude! 
 
Iõd be in favor of not bypassing Epiphany. 
For our current calendars, the liturgical 
schedule of Christmas concludes with the  

 

celebration of Epiphany on January 6. We 
celebrate that as the visit of the wise men (see 
Matthew 2 for your at-home festivities). We 
also celebrate the arrival of the light and 
ponder what this means for us at the shared 
Epiphany choral service on Sunday, January 8. 

This is a bit different in Easter Orthodoxy, 
where the focus of Epiphany is the Baptism 
of Jesus, a festival that the west typically 
celebrates on the Sunday after Epiphany. An 
internet search for òorthodox epiphanyó will 
show some of the fun they have with the 
occasion. 

Amid too much date-keeping and liturgical 
minutiae, the main thing worth knowing (and 
which I mentioned in this space a couple 
months ago) is how they reflect on Jesusõ 
baptism. We typically think of the waters of 
baptism as blessing us and connecting us to 
God. Since weõd say Jesus was already blessed 
and connected to God, the Orthodox view is 
that Jesus blessed and connected the waters to 
God. Itõs a great transposition. Jesus entered 
the Jordan River and hallowed those 
molecules, and through the logic of the 
hydrologic cycleñas waters flow downstream 
and evaporate and fall elsewhere as rainñnow 
all waters have been blessed by Jesus. 

That also serves for continuing our 
celebrations of Christmas. As Jesus is born 
into our world, into our flesh, breathing our 
air, then there is nothing outside of the touch 
of the sacred, outside of Godõs presence. Our 
lives and this world are imbued with holiness. 
That means Christmas cannot be boxed up or 
put to the curb, because even the landfills and 
basement shelvesñand yes, I have to admit, 
even the non-Christmas songs on the radio 
and the unadorned storesñare born with 
Godõs presence. 

So keep celebratingñthatõs our new normal! 
+ nick 
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Check out more Christmas Eve pictures from Jim Muehl on the MCC 
Facebook page (you donõt have to join FB to view the photos).  

https://www.facebook.com/pg/madisonchristiancommunity/photos/?tab=album&album_id=10153991401772047
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January begins with two shared MCC services.  

Sunday, January 1, 10:00am, Covenant Room  
Weõve welcomed the baby Jesus, and now we make room for the Christ in the New Year. 
Come bleary-eyed from late night celebrations on New Yearõs, if you need, and weõll continue 
the celebration of Godõs blessing as the best way to begin 2017. 

 
Sunday, January 8, 10:15am, Blessing Room, Epiphany Chorale Worship -  
"The World is About to Turn"  
This annual festival worship features music by our MCC Choir, as well as our own voices 
raised in praise to the Holy One whose birth was announced by the Light of the star and who 
remains the Light of the World through, among, and within all of us.  

 
CommunityéoféHopeéWorshipéSchedule 
January 15 ð  Martin Luther King Weekend  
January 22 ð Worship with a UCC emphasis for Ecumenical Sunday 
January 29 ð Look for more to come when Pastor Sonja returns  
 
AdventéWorshipéSchedule 
January 15 ð Now the Feast liturgy, with communion 
January 22 ð ELW setting #7 (Spanish) 
January 29 ð Iona service 

AnnualéMeetings 

On Sunday, January 29 after worship services, our congregations will hold their annual 
meetings. If you havenõt been, itõs a great chance to look back at the past year, as well as plan 
for the year to come. Following individual congregation meetings, weõll join together for a 
shared MCC meeting.  Please note: Annual reports this year will primarily be distributed in 
electronic copies by January 16.  (A few hardcopies will be available at church, as well as a few 
essential pages for the business meetings.) 

 
Mid-weekéWorshipéOpportunitieséinéLent 

Lent is coming!  We will observe Ash Wednesday with a traditional worship service at 7pm on 
March 1.  Then, we will have the opportunity to journey through Lent in a small-group "house 
church" setting for mid-week worship until we gather as a community to observe Maundy 
Thursday. Our "house churches" may meet at different times and on different days.  They 
may be held at MCC or at a home, and may vary in style.  Some may include a simple 
meal.  One of the worship opportunities will be Holden Vespers at 7pm on Wednesdays at 
MCC. Look for more information to come!  

JANUARYéWORSHIPéATéMCC 

 
AdultéEducationðSundayséaté9am 
 

January 8.  " This Far By Faith" the PBS series on the development of the African 
American Church in America. 
January 15 & 22. "The Holy Land - Fall 2016". Presented by travelers from MCC. 
January 29. "Dialoging the Bible". Don Falkos provides an introduction to a potential series 
of Bible Study for members of MCC. 
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FaithéinéActionéforéRacialéEquityé(FARE)é-éJanuaryé22 

This month, the FARE group will meet on Sunday, January 22, after worship. The group had 
two assignments from their December meeting. The first is to shape their personal learning 
goals. Our monthly sessions are great times for learning. However, effective engagement with 
racial justice requires a commitment to lifelong learning for each of us. FARE personal learning 
goals are a chance for participants to practice asking themselves what they most need to learn 
or how they are called into action, and then taking accountability--with the group's support--to 
follow through with those goals. The second assignment asks participants to begin writing their 
spiritual autobiographies, using the lens of race. Being conscious of our experiences based on 
race is a way of being conscious to the ways that race advantages and disadvantages on a daily 
basis. Throughout the coming months, different persons will share their spiritual 
autobiographies with the group. Stories are a powerful way to learn.  

The resource provided for writing this type of autobiography is the new UCC curriculum 
called: "White Privilege: Let's Talk--A Resource for Transformational Dialogue." It can be 
downloaded for free at http://privilege.uccpages.org/. Even if you aren't in the class, you 
might find this guide interesting and useful.  We've also set next month's date as Sunday, 
February 26. 

MLKéDayéObservance 

Monday, January 16 observes the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.õs birthday.  On the last 
MLK Day while President Obama is in office, it is a great opportunity to serve in our 
community in the ways he has encouraged. Jen Streit has been part of planning the interfaith 
children and youth service day for Madison. Besides service, though, if you need a dose of 
MLKõs words and larger revolutionary spirit, youõre welcome to a short gathering at church 
at 11:00am that day and to bring along any favorite words of his or in his spirit.  (Please also 
note that the church office is closed for the MLK Day.) 

THEéNEWéYEARôSéNEWS 

StafféUpdate 

Just when you thought staff transitions were done: we are sad to report that Kat 
Gatewood, who has been serving in the new Clerical Assistant role since May, has resigned 
from her position effective January 5 because of another job with hours that made her 
schedule here no longer workable. In coming weeks, weõll again open this ten hour per 
week position for applications.  In the meantime (and especially with business of annual 
reports), our Administrative Secretary Kaisa Miller will have a lot of work to be 
accomplished.  If youõre willing to help out with copying and other clerical tasks, please let 
us know! 

NEW:éThursdayéEveningéSpiritualéFormationéGroup 

Join with other MCC folks for a five-week, covenanted small group with an emphasis on faith 
formation. This group will meet on Thursdays from 6:30 to 8:00 pm for the weeks of January 
19 through February 16. The purpose of such a group is to provide spiritual companionship 
for one another along faith's journey and encourage one another to listen for God's 
movement in their lives. Pastor Sonja will be the facilitator. Although it's not required, an 
RSVP (mccrevsonja@tds.net) will assist her planning process. Thanks!  

PastoraléListeningéEars 

In the past couple months, a number of you have responded to the invitation to visit with 
one of our pastorsñin the aftermath of the election or the stress of December or ongoing 
details of life.  Please know that the opportunity to visit with Pastors Nick and Sonja 
always remains open if youõd like to talk through things and maybe receive prayer. 

http://privilege.uccpages.org/
mailto:mccrevsonja@tds.net
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OnlineéVolunteeréSchedulingéComingéiné
January 

During the month of January we will introduce an 
online program for coordinating volunteer 
opportunities at the MCC, such as worship assistants, special events, and interest groups.  

Volunteers will have online access through a login page to their schedule and preferences. 
You will be able to specify vacation times like òDonõt schedule me in January because I will be 
in Hawaiió. You will be able to send an email to others if you need to find a substitute. For 
some opportunities you will receive automated email reminders. If you no longer wish to 
serve in a particular opportunity, you can change your profile so you will not be assigned at 
the next scheduling cycle. Puzzled about what the job entails? Find instructions for your 
activity. And you can do this from your smart phone. If you do not have online access, we will 
still send you a printed schedule. 

Schedulers will be able to create seasonal schedules, check the schedule for gaps, and insure all 
volunteers have an equal opportunity to participate. Schedulers can ditch the mental post-a-
note that says, òOnly schedule these family members together, never separately.ó  

Having one online place for volunteer opportunities will enable our pastors to help members 
share their gifts and talents. 

We are excited to offer this new way of volunteer engagement.  The plan is to introduce the 
program gradually with a subset of volunteer opportunities (to be determined). We will 
populate the online system with directory and òTime and Talentsó information.  As we come 
to understand the program, we will train our schedulers, and then open the program to 
volunteers.  Members of the task force are: Pastor Nick, Pastor Sonja, Cindy McGinley, Dan 
McGown, Rob Olson, Emily Wixson (with input from Tina Hogle and Julie James). Please 
contact one of us if you have questions. 

THEéNEWéYEARôSéNEWS 
 

WinteréFarmersôéMarketé&éBrunchéïéSaveétheéDate! 

Local products ranging from vegetables to canned preserves to wool to soap 
will all be available as we host a Winter Farmersõ Market on Sunday, February 
5, 9:00am-1:00pm.  The market is gathered around a brunch that will be 
served with delicious local foods from these farmers, and proceeds benefitting 
Harvest of Hope (as well as the farmers themselves!). Watch for menus and 
tickets, and talk to Pastor Nick, Roger Williams, or a Harvest of Hope board 
member if youõre interested in helping in the kitchen. 

ElectronicéGiving 

It is indeed possible to fulfill your pledges to Advent or Community of Hope through 
automatic payments from a bank/credit union account. These arrangements need to be 
directly with your bank or financial institution.  If you do online banking, most systems 
allow you to make payments, including repetitive payments on a monthly basis.  Contact 
your financial institution for details.  Be sure you use payment by check payable 
to:  òAdvent Lutheranó or òCommunity of Hopeó (or òAdvent-Treasury of Loveó or 
òCommunity of Hope Special Fundó for these donations).  This will insure that your bank 
will send the church a check in your name periodically as directed and that you receive 
proper credit.  We do not presently have the capability to receive direct electronic funds 
transfer (EDF) or payments by credit card. 
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MartinéLuther:éArtéandétheéReformation 
In honor of the upcoming 500 year anniversary of the Reformation, 
the Minneapolis Institute of Art is offering a rare glimpse at the story 
of Martin Luther and the Reformation brought to life through 
astonishing artworks and historical objects, traveling outside 
Germany for the first time ever. Luther used art and the newly 
invented printing press to challenge Europeõs leaders and spread a 
revolution of religious, cultural, and societal change.  Several MCC 
members report itõs worth the trip to see the exhibit, which runs 
through Jan. 15. Learn more at: http://new.artsmia.org/luther/ as 
well as the Minnesota Public Radio story:  http://www.mprnews.org/story/2016/10/27/

BreakfastéwithétheéBirds,ébeginséJan.é21 
Bethel Horizons is again hosting 
òBreakfast with the Birdsó on Saturdays this Winter and Spring. Join 
naturalist Eric Volden for a morning of bird watching and bird lore at 
Bethel Horizonsõ busy bird-feeding station. A hearty breakfast will be 
served as Eric identifies birds coming to the feeders and relates bird 
feeding information, stories and area sightings. Bring binoculars and a 
camera if you have them and bird feeding stories to share. Cost for the 
breakfast and program is $10/adult and $6/youth. Call (608) 574-1992 for 
more information or to make a reservation.  

AéChanceétoéHearétheéNordicéChoiré 
Luther College's Nordic Choir concert will be performing at St Luke's Lutheran Church, 7337 
Hubbard Ave., Middleton on Saturday, January 21 at 7 PM. Tickets $20 adult; $15 senior; $5 
student at the door, or online at:    tickets.luther.edu   

The Treasury of Love offering for December has provided $810  in assistance so far. Six checks 
separate checks were written for partial rent, partial car repairs, and shut-off prevention. 

The Special Fund provided $675 in assistance in December. Four separate checks were written 
for eviction prevention, bus tickets for a homeless family, partial rent and DAIS. 
 
In addition to the two special fund offerings collected by Advent and Hope, the 
MCC supports numerous organizations with time and money. In the past month, 
we received numerous THANK YOUs for our donations, which help to prevent 
homelessness and end hunger through MOM; to provide spiritual care and 
pastoral support to incarcerated inmates at Dane County jail though MALC 
Jail Ministry and emergency shelter and affordable housing through 
Porchlight; to support for long-term relief and recovery efforts through 
Lutheran World Relief; and to enhance and enrich the lives of those living at 

Oakwood.    Thank you for your generosity! 
 

THANKSéFORéGIVING 

COMMUNITYéEVENTS 

http://new.artsmia.org/luther/
http://www.mprnews.org/story/2016/10/27/martin-luther-mia-artifacts-exhibit
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MCCéYOUTHéNEWS 

CanoeéInfoéSession! é 

On Sunday, January 8 at noon, weõd like to invite you to an 
orientation and registration meeting, especially for 9th 
graders and families, but also for anybody else thinking 
about this summerõs Boundary Waters trip and interested in 
learning more of what this whole wilderness canoe thing 
is.  Dates for this summerõs trip are June 12-18. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Conýrmation 

In January, our Confirmation schedule includes two special and unique gatherings: 

--On Wednesday, January 11, 6:30-8:30pm, we invite parents and mentors to join students 
for a meal, followed by conversations about the shape of the rest of this year and the 
confirmation program more broadly. 

--On Wednesday, January 25, 7:00-8:30pm, weõve got $535 to spend from the 
candymaking fundraiser in December. Weõll go on a shopping spree at the grocery store so 
we can fill up the shelves at Lussier Center food pantry! 

(Other upcoming class dates for the semester are Feb. 8 & 22, Apr. 26, May 10 & 24.  Also 
remember Lent projects, starting on Ash Wednesday, March 1.) 
 

SocialéHour! 

For high schoolers interested in free coffee and pastries, plus some good time together: our 
next Social Hour is January 22 at 9:00am at Panera (Junction Rd. location)! 
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SUNDAYéSCHOOLéNEWS 

Sunday School Resumes January 8! We hope you share some wonderful family time between 
now and then. 
 
Now is the time to sign up for leading a station for Rotation Sunday School this winter/spring!  
 
Click here to sign up to bring snack, to lead some games or songs, to tell a story, or to lead a 
creative project:  
https://docs.google.com/document/
d/1CdUY7wxEPmmuC7X6HRxnB_rDvMsSQXMMHXmsuuhxX0o/edit  
 
Time commitments are minimal and flexible to fit your schedule! Contact Sarah Zutz, Alyssa 
Sellwood, or Jen Streit with questions.   
 

UpcomingéEvents 

Monday, January 16 ð Martin Luther King Jr Day of Service at First Cong. Church - òTAKE 
A STANDó 

Sunday, February 25 ð Tobogganing at Lutherdale Camp in Elkhorn after worship 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CdUY7wxEPmmuC7X6HRxnB_rDvMsSQXMMHXmsuuhxX0o/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CdUY7wxEPmmuC7X6HRxnB_rDvMsSQXMMHXmsuuhxX0o/edit
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SUNDAYéSCHOOLéNEWS 

 

 










